
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stewards Panel:  S. Callanan (A/Chairman), C. Deakin & D. Holland  

Deputy Stewards: D. Jonas, A. Deakin & J. Foster. 

Veterinary Surgeons: Dr D. Goulding. 

 

TRACK: Good 4       (Track with some give in it) 

 

RAIL:    True.  

 

WEATHER:  Fine 

 

------------------------------------ 

 

After arriving on course, Stewards inspected the track and deemed it suitable for racing. After 

some time and prior to race 1, a number of riders inspected the track and expressed concerns 

from the 850m to near the winning post with relation to inconsistencies and sand fill within the 

racing surface. After considering their concerns, Stewards directed, in accordance with the Official 

Race Track Safety/Conditions Policy, that all rider engaged in Race 1 inspect the track prior to 

submitting a vote on the suitability of the track for racing. After doing so all riders in Race 1 

submitted a vote as to whether they were comfortable to ride on the track. After compiling the 

votes more than 50% of the riders were not comfortable to ride on the track. Acting on this 

Stewards declared the race meeting postponed to a date to be fixed at 1.30pm. It is noted on 

Monday 4 March, Racing SA abandoned the meeting at 9:10am. 
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